
Meeting with Dr. Jan Nisbet 
 
Date of Meeting: 10/19/2015 
 
Name of Grad. student attending meeting: Andrea Jilling 
 
I met with Dr. Jan Nisbet, who works as the Senior Vice Provost for Research 
in the Research Office. We discussed in more detail the two research outreach 
events that UNH will be hosting in November. 
 
Event details: 
1) On November 4, 2015, UNH Innovation will host UNH Aerospace & Defense 
Technology Day. The event is intended to highlight ongoing research in this 
field, and is targeted toward entrepreneurs, venture capitalists, decision 
makers, UNH community members, etc.. It is advertised as a networking 
opportunity, so this could be a valuable way for graduate students to connect 
with potential employers or collaborators .  Some highlights from the flyer: 
tours of UNH facilities; "sandpit/speed dating opportunities to exchange 
ideas researchers, developers, etc.". The event is free, but registration is 
required. 
 
Dr. Nisbet said that UNH Innovation plans to host these events every 
semester, with a different theme each time. She mentioned marine science and 
life sciences as potential options for future events. 
 
#2) On November 6, 2015, UNH will host a research outreach event where key 
state legislators from key committees will tour select research facilities on 
campus. She didn't provide much detail about the event's structure, but I 
will be reaching out to organizers to learn more. 
 
In general, my objective with this meeting was to connect with the Research 
Office and find ways students can collaborate with administrators to enhance 
the profile of our research programs. I think lawmakers respond strongly and 
positively to face-to-face communication and connection. The more that we can 
convey to lawmakers how important our research is, the more likely they are 
to prioritize higher education funding. 
 
Dr. Nisbet and I decided to schedule a future brainstorming meeting with Mica 
Stark, Assistant Vice President for Public Affairs (date and time TBD, but 
probably week of Oct 26).For now, Drummond Biles and I are scheduled for this 
meeting, but they are open to having more interested individuals present.  I 
think there is room for at least one other senator, so please let me know if 
you would like to join. 
	


